
HASLINGDEN NEIGHBOURHOOD FORUM                    
Action Plan following meeting on 24th June 2008 

 

Question/Issue Raised 
Responsible  

Member/Head of 
Service 

 
What action has been taken? 

 
Follow up when signage will be in place 
regarding works on Grane Road.  
 
Investigate if signage can be placed in 
Ramsbottom to warn of closures on 
Grane Road 

LCC Highways 
 
 
J.Smith/ D.Hodson 

Signs being erected including at the Bury 
boundary. Diversion will be signed during the 
closure and will include traffic out of 
Ramsbottom. This has been agreed with the 
Engineers at Bury MBC. 

Investigate whether signs could be put 
up on Chatterton Lane to warn of 
horses on the road. 

LCC Highways LCC has asked that the provision of signs 
around the stables be looked at. 

Dog fouling hot spots to be reported to 
the Dog Warden at Greenfield Gardens, 
Stubbins and Chatterton, and Rising 
Bridge Road/Blackburn Road. 

Aled Thomas The dog fouling issues have been reported to 
the Dog Warden and new signage has been 
erected in problem areas.  Patrols have been 
stepped up in these areas.  
 

Investigate improvements to the 
fountain, and the siting of the bench and 
the notice boards outside the library.  
Also weed around the trees to the rear 
of the library. 

Aled Thomas The benches and notice boards have been 
installed to the front of the library and the 
weeding to the rear has also been completed.  
The responsibility for the fountain lies with the 
Library Service.  An approach has been made 
to them to help improve the area.  

Grants agreed to be transferred to 
applicants. 

Democratic Services Grants have been transferred by BACS. 



 
 
Update on queries taken after the 
meeting: 

  

A road sign at the junction of Helmshore 
Road and St Peter’s Avenue is so 
rusted that residents believe it to be 
dangerous – can it be replaced? 

LCC Highways Response from LCC: Need to check whether 
this is a street name plate or a direction sign. If 
it is a street nameplate then Rossendale BC is 
responsible. The superintendent for the area is 
investigating. 

Are there any plans to improve the 
appearance of the roundabout at the top 
of Bolton Road North which is 
overgrown and a trap for windblown and 
other rubbish? 

LCC Highways A local group have received grant funding to 
carry out planting works in that area ready for 
next years flowering seasons. Grass cutting is 
done by LCC but only to provide a safety 
swathe around the perimeter of the roundabout.

 


